RHINEBECK CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT

BOARD OF EDUCATION

August 16, 2011

Regular Meeting and Public Hearing on Changes to the Code of Conduct 


MEMBERS PRESENT:


DEIRDRE BURNS





PAUL SLAYTON






ELISSA CASCIO






DIANE KANTAROS






LAURIE RICH

MEMBERS ABSENT:


MARK FLEISCHHAUER






KAREN HATTER

OTHERS PRESENT:
JOSEPH PHELAN, TOM BURNELL, 
ED DAVENPORT, JOHN KEMNITZER, BRETT KING, MARVIN KREPS

6:00 p.m.
Board of Education 2011-12 Goals Workshop – District Office Community Room


The Board members and Mr. Phelan discussed ideas for possible Board Goals for the 2011-2012 school year. Upon conclusion of the discussion, the Board members adjourned to the Library to convene the Public Hearing on Proposed Changes to the District Code of Conduct.
7:30 p.m.
Public Hearing on Proposed Changes to the District Code of Conduct

1.0
President Burns opened the Hearing at 7:38 pm.
Superintendent Phelan outlined the provision of Education Law requiring the Hearting. During the Regular Board Meeting, the Board members will be asked to vote on the proposed changes, which generally deal with electronic communications. The changes have been reviewed and approved by the District’s legal counsel. A brief discussion followed.  

President Burns closed the Hearing at 7:44 pm.

Regular Meeting of the Board of Education
1.0 Call to Order

President Burns opened the Regular Meeting at 7:45 pm.
2.0 
Approval of Minutes

2.1 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Rich, the Board voted to approve the minutes of the July 26, 2011 Regular Meeting.*

VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Rich, Cascio, Kantaros); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Hatter, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN


MOTION CARRIED

2.2 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Rich, the Board voted to approve a revision to item #6.3 of the minutes of the July 12, 2011 Regular Meeting.* 

VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Rich, Cascio, Kantaros); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Hatter, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN


MOTION CARRIED

2.0 Public Comment

None
4.0
Reports and Discussion


4.1 
Comprehensive School Climate Inventory
Report (M. Kreps)

Mr. Kreps reviewed the history of the Climate Survey. A review of the first survey done, for the 08-09 school year, resulted in the establishment of the Responsive Classroom, Developmental Designs, and Rhinebeck Respect programs. Given the passage of several years, it was decided to re-survey to determine the effects of these programs. It is difficult to compare the two data sets since the survey instrument has changed in the interim since the first effort. There are three reports of approximately 150 pages each. These will be reviewed and discussed by the Student Support Services Vertical Team and the CDEP Team, and decisions then can be made about what to do in response.
Mr. Kreps then reviewed a Power Point presentation that highlighted the Inventory Measures and some of the results. A lengthy discussion followed among the Board members and Mr. Kreps about the factors that may be involved in the responses, the role of the survey data in the Board’s consideration of its Goals, and how to proceed in drafting responses and disseminating the information to the community. Vice President Slayton asked for a copy of the full data. Digital copies of Mr. Kreps’ Powerpoint presentation will be provided to the Board, along with copies of each building-specific report.  
4.2 
Principals Reports

CLS: Mr. King reported that work was done at the end of June on aligning the curriculum map under the common core standards with the AUSSIE program. Eagle Scout Tyler LaRoche just finished his Eagle Scout project, enclosing the sandbox and other areas to create a safer barrier and neater look. Mr. King also thanked Mr. Tieder for his help with the project and Williams Lumber for its discount on materials. More teachers have been trained on LEGO Robotics and will be bringing that capability to the classroom. Everyday Mathematics this year is one of the only math programs that is 100% aligned with the Common Core standards and now includes built-in SmartBoard lessons and an AIS component. For the upcoming Superintendents Conference Day, staff will be setting goals and working with consultants from Everyday Math, as well as Balanced Literacy.
BMS:  Mr. Kemnitzer reported that staff had performed summer curriculum work and examined data on social and emotional safety, trying to meld ideas drawn from the data with Developmental Designs. The staff reviewed the data to look for root causes for problems in the community and culture in the building and supervision of students, possibly decreasing unstructured time, and looking at lunch and recess. As the data suggest, the faculty are not seeing as great an issue in this area as do the students. In response, BMS will be creating a home base/home room advisory, which has been identified as one of the essential elements of middle grade education. This has required a schedule change to accommodate the complications resulting from the shared bell schedule and staff between the Middle School and High School. There are also some difficulties to address with the cafeteria. Planning and construction continues for the implementation of Gateway to Technology. The ELA teachers are working with the AUSSIE consultant to align the three grade levels with the Common Core standards. Consideration is being given to trying a writing assessment. 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Rich, the Board voted to take a brief recess at 9:10 pm while the tape was changed.

VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Rich, Cascio, Kantaros); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Hatter, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED

Vice President Burns returned the meeting to order at 9:11 pm, with a discussion following Mr. Kemnitzer’s report.

A brief discussion followed about the previous effort at BMS to establish a “home room” approach, followed by a more extensive discussion about progress on re-construction of the Tech Room.

RHS: Dr. Davenport reported that the new faculty members have been visiting the building to prepare for the coming year. The High School is investigating a pilot program with Dutchess Community College which would allow juniors to take an online assessment to see how they would be placed in a college level program and begin, as juniors, to pursue any remediation work needed to avoid having to do so in the first year of college. It would also provide the District with a barometer of how well students are being prepared for college. Consideration is also being given to a substance abuse prevention program for 9th Grade students. The Search Institute data indicated an increase in risky behaviors leading to substance abuse, sometimes referred to as the High School effect. Data show that students who participate in the Alcohol.edu program delay the first use of alcohol. The data from Mr. Kreps’ report will be reviewed at the first high school faculty meeting. Preliminary reviews indicate that while there has been improvement as a result of the Rhinebeck Respect program, the area that has resisted the school’s efforts has been in the area of social and emotional well-being. The company that conducted the Alumni Survey is doing follow up phone calls to get the highest possible rate of return.
5.0
Comments

5.1
Good News


None
5.2 
Old Business



None

5.3 
Public Comment



None

5.4 
Other

The Board members and Mr. Phelan discussed the possibility of adding an ex-officio student member of the Board of Education. Concern was expressed as to whether the current indication of interest represents one individual’s interest and would not be there once the individual graduated or if the interest is broader. More research would be needed to assess the possibility adequately.

A brief discussion followed about Board members’ attendance at the Superintendent’s Conference Day and the Open Houses.
6.0
Action Items

6.1  
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve the following consent items:
6.1.1 Motion upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to approve the CSE and CPSE recommendations.*

6.1.2 Motion upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to approve the Treasurer’s Reports (Extraclassroom Fund, June 2011).* 
6.1.3 Motion upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to
approve the list of substitute teachers for the 2011-12 school year. (See attached.)*

6.1.4 
Motion upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to
approve the list of non-instructional substitute personnel for the 2011-12 school year. (See attached.)*
6.1.5  
Motion upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to declare the attached items as surplus for disposal.*
VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Rich, Cascio, Kantaros); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Hatter, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED

6.2  
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve as a final reading and adoption modifications to Board Policy No. 5300 - Code of Conduct, and new Board Policy No. 5415 – Concussions and Concussion Management.*
VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Rich, Cascio, Kantaros); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Hatter, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN


MOTION CARRIED

6.3 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve the appointment of David Aierstok as District Health and Wellness Coordinator for the 2011-12 school year, at a stipend of $4,531, in accordance with the RTA salary schedule 2010-11.
VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Rich, Cascio, Kantaros); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Hatter, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED

6.4 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to adopt the resolution to confirm tax rolls and authorize the Tax Levy for the 2011-12 school year. (See Resolution attached.)*
VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Rich, Cascio, Kantaros); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Hatter, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED

6.5  
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to issue the Tax Warrant to the School Tax Collector “to collect taxes in the total sum of $24,229,005.00 (exclusive of STAR reimbursements).” (The Tax Collector is not responsible for the collection of that portion of the Warrant.) The collection period begins September 1, 2011 and ends on November 3, 2011. (Original Warrant will be brought to the meeting to be signed by the Board.)*



VOTE:
Burns

AYE





Slayton
AYE





Cascio

AYE





Rich

AYE





Kantaros
AYE



0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Hatter, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN


MOTION CARRIED
6.6 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve additional Summer 2011 program, curriculum and clerical work.  (See attached.)*
VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Rich, Cascio, Kantaros); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Hatter, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED

6.7 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to approve additional Fall coaching staff for the 2011-12 school year:

Field Hockey:

Modified
Amy Korol


$2,079

Girls Soccer:

Modified
TBA



$2,231

VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Rich, Cascio, Kantaros); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Hatter, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED

6.8 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve non-unit salaries for 2011-12.*
VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Rich, Cascio, Kantaros); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Hatter, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED

6.9 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools the Board voted to approve the appointment of Susan Van Vlack as 2011-12 District Computer Coordinator, at an annual stipend of $11,792, in accordance with the RTA Salary Schedule for 2010-2011.
VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Rich, Cascio, Kantaros); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Hatter, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED

6.10 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve modifications to the Assistant Superintendent for Support Services’ terms and conditions of employment, effective July 1, 2011.*

Prior to the vote, Superintendent Phelan clarified that the only modification to the terms and conditions is to freeze the Assistant Superintendent’s salary at its current level.
VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Rich, Cascio, Kantaros); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Hatter, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED


6.11 
 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve 2010-11 budget transfers in accordance with Board of Education Policy #6150, for the school year ending June 30, 2011. (See attached.)*

VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Rich, Cascio, Kantaros); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Hatter, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED



6.12 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to accept library gift book donations to benefit the Chancellor Livingston Elementary School Library from CLS parents through the Rhinebeck PTSO, in the total amount of $1,330.00, as stipulated. (See attached.)*




Prior to the vote, the Board members thanked the parents of CLS students for their very meaningful donation.

VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Rich, Cascio, Kantaros); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Hatter, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED

6.13 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve the following resolution, modified as follows: 


BE IT RESOLVED, that effective July 1, 2011 through June 30, 2012, the Rhinebeck Central School district will waive the fingerprinting fee of $94.25 for all new employees who are hired to work less than 20 hours per week or receive a salary of $30,000 or less.  The District will pay this fee.

Prior the vote, Superintendent Phelan clarified that this was an increase from the salary limit of $20,000 which has been in effect for the last seven years.

VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Rich, Cascio, Kantaros); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Hatter, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED

6.14 
+Motion by Slayton, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve the appointment of Alison Vaccarino as Adult Education Coordinator (Fall), at a salary of $2,800 for the Fall Semester of the 2011-2012 school year, effective immediately, in addition to related summer work not to exceed 30 hours of summer work, at the rate of $40 per hour.* 

VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Rich, Cascio, Kantaros); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Hatter, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED

6.15 
***** TABLED ***** Motion by Slayton, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve the probationary appointment of Daniel Lavazzo to the position of Social Studies teacher, assigned to Rhinebeck High School, effective September 1, 2011, in the tenure area of Social Studies, at a salary of TBA, in accordance with the RTA Salary Schedule for 2010-2011.


Motion by Slayton, seconded by Cascio, the Board voted to TABLE Motion 6.15
VOTE ON THE MOTION TO TABLE: 5 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Rich, Cascio, Kantaros); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Hatter, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED

6.16  
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Rich, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to approve the appointment of Kyle Raymo to the position of Health Aide (1.0 FTE), effective September 6, 2011, at a salary of Step 2 ($20,396), in accordance with the ANIE Salary Schedule for 2010-11, effective September 6, 2011, as well as up to one (1) day of summer work for training.*


Prior to the vote, President Burns made the following corrections to the Motion as written: inserting “Step 2” and correcting the salary to $20,396.

VOTE ON THE MOTION AS CORRECTED: 5 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Rich, Cascio, Kantaros); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Hatter, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED

7.0  
Proposed Executive Session
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Rich, the Board voted to move into executive session at 9:47 pm for the purpose of discussion of the employment history of particular persons and collective negotiations pursuant to Article 14 of the Civil Service Law.

VOTE: 5 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Rich, Cascio, Kantaros); 0 NAY; 2 ABSENT (Hatter, Fleischhauer); 0 ABSTAIN


MOTION CARRIED

[Mrs. Cascio departed the meeting at 11:15 pm.]

Motion by Slayton, seconded by Rich, the Board voted to return to Regular Session at 11:25 pm.

VOTE: 4 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Rich, Kantaros); 0 NAY; 3 ABSENT (Hatter, Fleischhauer, Cascio); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED

Motion by Slayton, seconded by Rich, the Board voted to appoint Joseph Phelan as Clerk Pro Tempore.

VOTE: 4 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Rich, Kantaros); 0 NAY; 3 ABSENT (Hatter, Fleischhauer, Cascio); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED

8.0  
Adjournment

Motion by Slayton, seconded by Rich, the Board voted to adjourn at 11:26 pm.
VOTE: 4 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Rich, Kantaros); 0 NAY; 3 ABSENT (Hatter, Fleischhauer, Cascio); 0 ABSTAIN

MOTION CARRIED

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret Todisco

District Clerk

Joseph Phelan

Clerk Pro Tempore


